Southern Connecticut State University 
College of Education 
Department of Information and Library Science 
 
Information and Library Science Advisory Board Meeting 
 
Friday, April 4, 2025 
1:00 – 3:00 P.M. 
Virtual 
 
 
UNAPPROVED 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT 
Dr. Antonucci, Ms. Bernhey, Ms. Casiello, Mr. Farara, Dr. Kim, Ms. Knapp, Dean Langley (Chair), Ms. Minichiello, Mr. Pittman, Dr. Schander, Dr. Shaw 
 
RECORDER 
Ms. Opalenik 
 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 
 
1:03 P.M. 
 
 APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 
Motion to approve previous minutes: Mr. Farara
Motion second: Ms. Knapp  
Motion: to approve the minutes from October 18, 2024 
Vote: all in favor 11; opposed 0; abstained 0
 
BUSINESS
· Spring 2025 MLIS enrollment;
Spring 2024          Spring 2025          Increase
       136                        155                    18     

Full-Time          Part-Time
    45%                   55%

In-State          Out-of-State
  90%                    10%

· Over the last ten years there has been an average increase of 15% each year. The spring 2025 term is 14%.
· The Undergraduate program closed at the end of the fall 2024 semester. There is one IMS undergraduate student left completing her studies now. 
· The MLIS graduate program has more than 150 students currently enrolled. One out of five students are a male. The program is at the national average for enrolled minorities at 20%.
 
· Results of the Fall 2024 Exit Survey;
Dr. Kim reviewed the Fall 2024 Exit Survey. It was distributed to ten students. Students are also given the opportunity to follow up with any concerns/comments with the Chair. Overall, the results were good.

It was suggested to follow trends over the last five years to identify any concerns or issues for areas that may be improved. The Curriculum Committee is continually reviewing course content for improvement on a regular basis.

It was suggested that if a question does not pertain to the student, have an “neutral” or “does not apply” option.

· New four 1.5-credit courses for an 8-week schedule;
· ILS 528 (Services for Children), ILS 529 (Servicers for Young Adults), ILS 544 (Research Methods in Information and Library Science), ILS 549 (AI Tools in Library Services)
Dr. Kim announced the four new 1.5 credit courses that are being offered this fall 2025 semester. The purpose is two-fold, to give current students more elective options and attract more librarians in the field to enhance their professional development and continue their education. Development of more 1.5 credit courses are being discussed in various subject areas. 

· Developing new concentrations and certifications;
· Current Concentrations: (1) Digital Information Management, (2) Academic Libraries, and (3) Public Libraries (under development)
· Current Certifications: (2) School Library Cross Endorsement and (2) School Library Initial Certifications
Concentrations are not recognized on transcripts and SLMS certifications are posted on a student’s transcript.

It was suggested that certificates be developed for Social Work in Libraries and Management and Leadership in Libraries.

· Promotion of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion in the student population;
· Diversity in MLIS student – 17% minority (2023), 19% minority (2025)
Currently the department is on par with the national average.
 
80% White
11% Hispanic
7% Black
5% Other

Two-year comparison:
Spring 2023          Spring 2025
     17%                      19%
 23 students           25 students
   
The department's efforts include scholarships to minorities, are not enough and more needs to be done.  Awareness is key to developing a plan to entice minority students to the field of librarianship, while aligning it to ALA Accreditation Standards. The department’s recently revised Student Learning Outcomes includes a DEI component. 

Ms. Knapp concurs, saying more can be done in the hiring process and career development for staff and merging new librarians. The planning for a future career in librarianship begins in high school.
· Trends for Employment;
· Some employers see an increasingly more challenging job market in the next six to twelve months (to start)
· Some employers are experiencing budget/staffing restrictions, e.g., elimination of positions and for those who have been hiring in the past six months
· Some employers have seen an increase in the number of applicants with graduate degrees (i.e., the MLIS) interested in non-professional/support staff positions
  
Dean Langley, UCONN Library, has three open positions and is holding off until July 1st to see what changes unfold with the new government.
Ms. Knapp has three positions open in the Ferguson Library and there is a shortage of bilingual Children’s Librarians. 
· ILS Department Newsletter
The first ILS Newsletter will be released electronically by the end of the month.

· Other.
There was no other business. 

NEXT MEETING 
 
TBA 
 
MEETING ADJOURNED 
 
2:30 P.M. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ms. Opalenik, Recorder 
Department of Information and Library Science 
